Shasta Rowing Association 29OCT18 Meeting Minutes & current update
Present:  Mark Koenig, Lou Zimmer, Reese Crenshaw, Thomas Taylor
Missed:  Kevin Fox, Tom Daniel, Erica Bruser, Melanie DuBose
· Several sweep oars, sculling oars, a pair in need of repair, an older Pocock 8, and two Dirigo 8’s were donated by:  Berkeley High School, UC Berkeley Light weights, and the East Bay Masters.  Thank you all!  Bryan picked up the equipment at the Head of the American.  Need to prepare thank you cards.  Also, a Go Fund Me page was set up by the East Bay Masters – which raised nearly $700!  Thank you!!
· Jessica Bruser’s high school kids are now rowing a 4 on Lake Siskiyou.  She has sent several pictures.  She is in need of a coaching launch.  Lou tried to tow the dingey to Reese’s house so Erica  could pick it up at the work party, but the wheel bearing failed in transit.   One of Erica’s kids’ moms will help with a disaster relief funding application in hopes the outboard which was ruined in the fire can be replaced. 
· For the month of November and December, decided to hold the monthly meeting at the work party set at Reese’s house the first Sunday of each month from 9 to noon. The first work party was held November 4.  The Monica Havelka quad was gone through, and 2 wiped out (fire damaged) 8s from Sact State were derigged and hardware salvaged.   4 pair of sculling oars were obtained from the generous donation above – one set was given to Tom Daniel, one set went with Lou to replace the blades to hatchets.  Two sets remain with Reese for Erica and the two sculls they have Mt. Shasta.  Thomas Taylor just bought his own set of sculls.  Now all the regular Redding rowers have their own sculling oars. 
· Meeting the BLM (Bill Kuntz & Charles Wright) held November 7 to discuss a rowing facility at the Keswick Lake boat ramp.  Idea was well received & we are very excited about this opportunity. Application for lease is being completed now by Lou Zimmer, proposed site plans have been drawn up by Bryan Fraser.
· Pay Pal donated $670 to our non-profit for inexplicable reasons, but we’ll take it!
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Main focus now is to decide which 8’s to repair, complete repairs, and complete the BLM application, and then prepare boat storage and launch area at Keswick.  BLM said they could provide the heavy equipment, SRA will need to pay for fencing and perhaps any necessary gravel.  BLM said they have a good relationship with Boating and Waterways, so a rowing dock is not out of the question.  
